Mr. J. W. St. Clair, Southern Methodist University, Dallas, Texas.

Dear J. H.:

Thanks for your letter of October 25 giving me the names of the four officials for our games with Texas and S.M.U.

I will write you later about our return trip.
I was hoping it would be possible for us to stop off
and work out, even at a nice high school if they had
good facilities.

I am enclosing a couple of radio broadcasts that we have given this fall. I thought possibly you would be interested in what we are doing over the air. The Department of Physical Education sponsors a regular broadcast each week in a series entitled "Physical Education for Health".

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AII

2100

the down